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We hope that you will enjoy reading the Cape Charles Gazette which is the electronic newsletter published monthly on behalf of the 

municipal government of the Town of Cape Charles.  The Gazette provides a variety of information that we believe will be useful to 

the citizens and businesses of Cape Charles as well as those who plan to travel to Cape 

Charles or have any interest in our Town or the Townôs government.  The Gazette provides 

information on actions being undertaken or being considered by the Town government, 

upcoming activities in the Town, important public safety and security issues and emergency 

announcements.  
 

We welcome your responses which may be sent to gazette@capecharles.org, or by regular 

mail to 2 Plum Street, Cape Charles, VA  23310.  
 

We also encourage you to visit the Townôs website at www.capecharles.org where you will 

find up-to-date information about the operation of the Town government. 

 

CAPE CHARLES TOWN COUNCIL SPECIAL ELECTION  
 

A Special Election has been scheduled for November 6, 2018 to fill the vacancy 

created when former Councilwoman Dora Sullivan resigned her position on the 

Council.  Th e candidate  elected to this position would serve until June 30, 2020.  

 

Per the Northampton County Registrar Terrence Flynn, the filing deadline 

for candidates for the November 6 th  Special Election is Friday, August 17, 

2018, at 7:00 p.m.  

 

Candidacy requirements for individuals seeking to run for office may be found at 

the Virginia State Board of Elections  website and/or by contacting the 

Northampton County Voter Registrarôs Office at 757-678 -0480.  

 
 

COAST GUARD AND VDOT  HOLD I MPORTANT PUBLIC MEETINGS THIS MONTH  
 

On Tuesday, July 10, the U.S. Coast Guard  will hold two public 

meetings on the status of proposed anchorages off the coast of Cape 

Charles.  The first session runs from 1:00 to 3:00 pm, with the second 

session beginning at 6:00 pm.  Both sessions will be in the Cape Charles 

Civic Center, located at 500 Tazewell Avenue.  In the spring of 2016 a 

similar proposal was presented for public review and comment.  The 

Coast Guard hosted a public meeting at  the Civic Center that August.  

Numerous comments were received during that process.  From those 

comments the Coast Guard reviewed and revised the original proposal and developed a new one, which is now under public review  

and comment.  There are many impo rtant matters to consider as part of this anchorage proposal review.  The Coast Guard has 

prepared a summary document webpage  and includes a link to leave a public comment.  Public comments and any related material 

must be submitted by July 17.  Please become familiar with the issues and participate in the public review and comment proces s.  

 

On Tuesday, July 24, the Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT)  

will hold a design public hearing for a proposed safety improvement project at 

the intersection of Stone Road and Route 13.  This public hearing will be held 

from 4:00 to 6:00 pm in the Cap e Charles Civic Center, located at 500 Tazewell 

Avenue.  This project comes out of the findings from the Route 13 corridor 

safety study conducted several years ago.   VDOT has prepared a public 

hearing advertisement  which provides contact information and information for those with mobility or language issues that may need 

to be accommodated.  The public comment period on this proposed project runs through August 3, 2018.   Again, please become 

familiar with the issues and participate in the design public hearing process.  
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A Special Thank You from the Town!  
 

The Town of Cape Charles would like to express a huge 

ñThank Youò to Bayshore Concrete Products  and its staff 

for allowing the fireworks display to be set off on their 

property for the eighth  year!  The  fireworks display  was 

beautiful and the Bayshore prop erty offer s the best location 

for them to be set off.  The residents and visitors could see 

them from anywhere in the Town.  We have never seen so 

many people in the Town to enjoy the spectacular display.  
 

The day started off with a great parade and we had  55 

vendors at the street fair along Bay Avenue and even onto 

Mason Avenue!  Thank you to all the participants!  
 

Jen Lewis did a great job organizing all the activities related 

to the celebration.  Thanks for  a job well done!  Another 

huge thank you to all the Town staff for all their hard work 

in making the 4 th  of July Celebration a great day in Cape 

Charles.  Many thanks to the Cape Charles Volunteer Fire 

Company, Marie Brady, Trina Veber, American Legion Post 

56 , Claudette Lajoie  and all the other volunteers who were 

on hand and helping behind the scenes wherever they were 

needed.  

Photos provided by Kathy Fraas  

 

Congratulation s to all the parade and activity winners:  

¶ Fire Dept/Rescue Squad ï Cape Charles Fire Dept.  

¶ Performance by Group ï Shore Soccer  

¶ Decorated Bicycle ï Coates girls  

¶ Decorated Golf Cart ï Pennsylvania/Del -Mar -Va Express  

¶ Equestrian Group ï Marshallôs Anchor Down Ranch 

¶ Non -Commercial/Service Group Entry ï American Legion Post 56  

¶ Antique Vehicle ï PTO Tractor Club  

¶ Classic Vehicle ï Roger Munz  

¶ Novelty Entry ï New Roots Youth Garden  

¶ Judges Choice ï Heather and Jeff Gray  

¶ Cornhole Winners ï Timmy Brady and Eric Eder  

¶ Volleyball Winners ï The Natives  

¶ Beautiful Baby:  

o 0-12 months ï Keira Allen and Maxwell M cAllen -Smith  

o 13 -24 months ï Vivian Ruland and Talia Termini  

o 25 -35 months ï Dawson Dillon and Win Spiller  

 

 

DOGS ON THE BEACH  
 

Just a friendly reminder that dogs are not permitted on the beach between the hours of 

9am -9pm April 1 st through Labor Day per Town Code Section 50 -191.  
 

If you have your dog on the beach during the permitted hours, or in any public location 

throughout the Town, please be courteous and pick up the waste and do not bury it for 

someone to step on.  There are a number of doggie waste stations along the boardwalk and 

around the Town which contain bags for your convenience.  Failure to comply could result in 

a class 4 misdemeanor charge.  
 

At all times, dogs must remain under the ownerôs control and not permitted to run at large.  

 

Thank you for you r cooperation!  
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UPCOMING MEETINGS &  N OTICES  
 

¶ Thursday, July 12, 2018:  

Town Council Regular Meeting, 6:00 PM at the Civic Center.  AGENDA 

Town Council Executive Session, immediately following regular meeting.  AGENDA 

¶ Tuesday, Ju ly  17, 2018:  

Historic District Review Board Meeting, 6:00 PM at the Civic Center.  

¶ Thursday, Ju ly  26, 2018:  

Joint Work Session for Town Council Planning Commission, all Town Boards & Staff , 6:00 PM at the Civic Center.  

¶ Thursday, August 2, 2018:  

Town Council Work Session, 6:00 PM at the Civic Center.  

¶ Tuesday, August  7, 2018:  

Planning  Commission Public Hearing & Regular Meeting, 6:00 PM at the Civic Center.  

¶ Wednesday, August  8, 201 8:  

Library Board Meeting, 5:00 PM at the Cape Charles Memorial Library . 

¶ Thursday, August 9, 2018:  

Town Council Executive Session, 6:00 PM at the Civic Center.  

¶ Thursday, August 16, 2018:  

Town Council Regular Meeting, 6:00 PM at the Civic Center.  

¶ Tuesday, August  21, 2018:  

Historic District Review Board Meeting, 6:00 PM at the Civic Center.  

 
TOWN MANAGER RECRUITMENT UPDATE  

 

The Town Council, along with the three newly -elected officials, held in -person interviews with the three town manager candidate 

finalists on June 25, June 27, and July 2.  The candidates were given golf cart tours of the town and facilities by Interim Town 

Manager Larry DiRe, Mayor George Proto and Mayor -elect William ñSmittyò Dize.  The candidates were also give an opportunity to 

meet the town staff.  A Town Council Executive Session has been schedu led for next Thursday, July 12, immediately following the 

regular meeting for Council to further discuss the candidates to make their selection.  

 

 

H ISTORICAL SOCIETY LOOKS TO BRING H ISTORIC RAIL CARS TO TOWN  
 

The North American Railcar Operators Association ( NARCOA) is an international not for 

profit organization dedicated to the preservation and safe, legal operation of railroad 

equipment that was historically used for maintenance right of way.  Cape Charles has  

hosted NARCOA excursions in the past (2001 and 2002), and they were very well 

received.  Hosting again this autumn would put the historic Cape Charles , New York, 

Pennsylvania and Norfolk Railway in the company of the Border Pacific Railway in Texas, 

the G reat Lakes Central Railroad in Michigan, and the Great Smokey Mountains Railroad 

in North Carolina.  In fact, NARCOA hosts more than 150 of these excursions every year, 

and often will schedule repeat runs to welcoming communities.  The proposed excursion 

would travel between Pocomoke and Cape Charles.   The Cape Charles Historical Society 

and the Eastern Shore Railway Museum in Parksley would sponsor this run as part of 

their missions.   

 
These historic rail cars are unique, and always attract a lot of atte ntion. 

Maintenance right of way vehicles are very small, lightweight, and designed to 

traverse the most difficult, unmaintained, and even abandoned tracks. Their 

owners are generous with local museums, restaurants, and businesses. Several 

businesses in tow n have already committed themselves as community partners, 

most notably the Cape Charles Brewing Company and The Shanty restaurant. The 

terminus for the run would be the yard in downtown Cape Charles, next to The 

Shanty.  We hope to be able to work with com munity partners and initiatives to 

promote the event regionally, to draw more visitors in to visit Cape Charles, see 

the excursion, and inspect the railcars.   
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Commonwealth of Virginia 

Office of Governor Ralph Northam 
 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

June 28, 2017  

 

Office of the Governor  

Contact: Ofirah Yheskel  

Email: ofirah.yheskel@governor.virginia.gov   

 

Virginia Department of Housing and Commun ity Development  

Contact: Amanda Love  

Phone: (804) 371 -7006   

Email: amanda.love@dhcd.virginia.gov   

 

Governor Northam announces Cape Charles as first Virginia Downtown  

~  $35,000 announced in Commercial District Affiliate grants  

for downtown revitalization projects in six communities ~  

 

Richmond  ï Governor Ralph Northam today announced Cape Charles as the first Virginia Downtown, as part of a pilot program with 

Virginia Main Street (VMS) through the Virginia Department of Housing and Community Development. The Virginia Downtowns pilot 

program is wor king to better serve a wider range of Virginia communities and provide targeted organizational development support 

to VMS Commercial District Affiliates exploring application for VMS designation during the next available round.  

 

ñDowntown revitalization i s key to creating stronger entrepreneurial ecosystems in our Main Street communities, and through the 

Virginia Main Street program, we are creating environments that will assist our downtowns in becoming vibrant, sustainable 

communities for residents, visi tors and businesses,ò said Governor Northam . ñWith the support of the municipality, Cape Charles 

Main Street Inc. is making impressive strides in creating an inviting downtown for all, and we are excited to pilot the new V irginia 

Downtowns program in this flourishing community.ò  

 

In addition to the announcement, Governor Northam announced $35,000 in grants for six communities to assist in achieving thei r 

downtown revitalization goals. The grants were awarded to the Columbia Pike Revitalization Organization  in Arlington County, Russell 

County on behalf of the Dante Community Association, the city of Galax and the towns of Narrows, Glade Spring and Stanardsvil le.  

 

ñThrough the support of Virginia Main Street, Commercial District Affiliate communities are given resources to assist with downtown 

revitalization and capacity building for the next steps in the Main Street designation process,ò said Secretary of Commerce and 

Trade Brian Ball . ñWe are excited to see the town of Cape Charles continue to expand its Main Street focus, and we look forward to 

seeing the completion of the six Commercial District Affiliate projects,ò said Erik Johnston, director for the Virginia Department of 

Housing and Community Development.ò 

 

Commercial District Affiliate grants are offer ed by the Virginia Department of Housing and Community Development through the 

Virginia Main Street Program, the stateôs coordinating program for Main Street America. The grants are designed to provide funding 

for projects or services that will assist comm unities or organizations in achieving their downtown revitalization goals. These grants 

are available to more than 80 Commercial District Affiliates that have registered with Virginia Main Street.  

 

Virginia Main Street has been helping revitalize older and  historic commercial districts in Virginia for more than 30 years. Today, the 

program is a network of 28 designated communities and more than 80 affiliate communities who share both a commitment to place  

and to building stronger communities through preserv ation -based economic development. Since 2012, communities participating in 

the program have leveraged more than $272 million in private investment, generated more than 3,000 net new jobs and garnered 

more than 406,000 volunteer hours.  
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CAPE CHARLES FISHING PIER  
 

The Town of Cape Charles Fishing Pier is an amenity for your 

family to enjoy a day of fishing or crabbing.  The Town 

purchases an annual fishing license, so you do not need your 

own.   

 

You will need to register for the Virginia Fisherman Identification 

Program , which is a no -charge program.  Registration is quick 

and easy.  

 

 

 

BAGGING OF YARD DEBRIS  
 

With summer  here and the warm temperatures, the Public Works Department has issued a 

reminder asking citizens NOT  to rake or blow grass and plant clippings or other yard debris into 

the streets.  Doing so will clog up the storm drains which will lead to flooding that could severely 

dam age personal property.  Please do your part to keep the yard debris out of the street by 

bagging them for proper pick -up.  

 

Please note that our recycler only accepts biodegradable bags.   

Yard debris placed on the curb in non -biodegradable bags will NOT be 

picked up.  You can arrange for a special pick -up by contacting the 

Utility Clerk Kathy Fraas at 757 -331 -6901.  Please note that there will 

be a $5 per bag charge for this special pick -up.  

 

Thank you for your assistance!  

 

 

LEAD PAINT REGULATIONS  

 

With all the renovations currently being done within the Historic District on 

homes constructed prior to 1978, we wanted to pass along some important 

information  regarding lead -based paint and Lead Paint Regulations.   

 

Citizens need to be aware of the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 

regulations regarding the dangers of Lead Based Paint  and the actions that 

should be taken when any R enovation, Repair, and Painting  projects are 

performed on your property.   

 

According to the EPA website, to protect against the risk of lead poisoning, 

the EPA has issued the Renovation, Repair and Painting Rule.  It requires 

that firms performing renovation, repair, and painting  projects that disturb 

lead -based paint in pre -1978 homes, child care facilities and schools use 

certified renovators  who have been trained by EPA -approved training 

providers to follow lead -safe work practices.  All homes built prior to 

1978 must be treate d as if they contain lead until a test can prove 

otherwise.  

 

You can go to the EPAôs website to learn 

more about the dangers of Lead Paint.  

 

If your house was built prior to 1978 and you want to hire someone for a R enovation, Repair, and 

Painting  project, ask to see their required EPA certification.  You can search for certified contractors  

on the EPAôs website as well. 

 

 

 

Page 5, July  6, 2018  Cape Charles Gazette 

http://www.mrc.virginia.gov/fip/
http://www.mrc.virginia.gov/fip/
http://www.epa.gov/lead
http://cfpub.epa.gov/flpp/searchrrp_firm.htm
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://townofbrentwood-md.us/yahoo_site_admin/assets/images/YardWasteImage.361190458_std.gif&imgrefurl=http://townofbrentwood-md.us/services&h=194&w=200&tbnid=jyDvqJu7diKMEM:&zoom=1&docid=kpwVv4T0TIJOVM&ei=11KkVNXFG4mvyASu-YGoAw&tbm=isch&ved=0CFAQMyglMCU&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=157&page=2&start=20&ndsp=26


 Copyright © 201 8.  All rights reserved.   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Page 6, July  6, 2018  Cape Charles Gazette 



 Copyright © 201 8.  All rights reserved.   

 

 

 

 

Page 7, July  6, 2018  Cape Charles Gazette 


